
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Come and pray with us! 

Divine Mercy Sunday - April 28, 2019 

John 20:29 

Then Jesus told him,  
“Because you have seen me, 

you have believed;  
blessed are those who have 

not seen and  
yet have believed.”  
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 
 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Ms. Alexandra Roecklein 
Youth Minister 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Scripture Readings for May 5, 2019 

   +  Acts of the Apostles 5:27-32, 40-41 

   +  Revelation 5:11-14 

   +  John 21:1-19  

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 
Week of April 28th, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Virginia Conlin 

Tue.  Robert Kerr 

Wed.  Patricia Finnegan-Berg 

Thu.  Matthew Moon 

 

Saturday, May 4th, 5 PM Mass 

Lucy Follo, Elisa Keena, Jane Daly, Carmela & 

Michael Terranova, Patricia Pravato 

 

Sunday, May 5th, Third Sunday of Easter 

8:00 AM  Mr. & Mrs. O. DeSanto 

9:30 AM  People of the Parish 

11:30 AM  Kathy Bolognese, Smith Family,  

     Ronald DeMeri, Maria Musacchia,  

     Theresa Ann Davis, Virginia Conlin 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

    May 4th/5th 
  

    5:00 PM    Fr. Michael  

    8:00 AM  Fr. Michael 

    9:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

    11:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

  

Remembering Our Sick 
 

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the 

everlasting health of those who believe in You… 
 

Please pray for those in our parish who are sick, 

their families and caregivers: 
 

  Marie Eagers      Yolanda Fattorusso  

  Thomas Kecki                 Maryann League 

  Charlotte & Jim Lynch   Lisa Tauger  
 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631-265-2200. 
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Easter:  New Life and Changes 
 by Father Michael 

   We have begun the great celebration of Easter.  One of the wonders of the annual 
celebration of Christ’s Resurrection is that it reminds us, the gift of life our Savior 
brought was not a one-time event.  New life and hope continue to unfold.  Sometimes 
these revelations happen in our individual or family lives, and sometimes they happen 
within our parish community.  Once again, I am reporting some significant changes in 
our staffing here at Holy Cross.   
 
   Kathleen Reid joined Holy Cross in October of 2017.  She recently decided that it is 
time for her to begin the next chapter of her life, which is called retirement.  Although 
Kathleen has been with us only two years, she has spent her entire professional 
career working for the Church.  For over forty-one years she has dedicated her life to 
Religious Education.  She has served in several parishes as Director of Religious 
Education for children as well as coordinated faith formation programs for adults.  It 
has been a privilege that we were part of her lifelong service to the Church. We thank 
her for her contribution here at Holy Cross and wish her the best as she moves 
forward.  She will continue to serve here through the end of June.   
 
   Finding a qualified person to run a Religious Education program is not easy.  But, 
happily we did not need to look any further than our own office.  Last summer we 
hired Tricia Clarke as our Business Manager.  Although she has served splendidly in 
this role, her true passion is Religious Education.  Her educational background is in 
this field, and she continues to work towards her Master’s Degree. She has 28 years 
of experience as a Catechist working in varied capacities in programs in several 
communities.  I am happy to announce that Tricia will take on the role of Coordinator 
of Religious Education in June.  I am excited about the enthusiasm and vision she will 
bring to our program. 
 
   In November 2018, we hired Roberto Maza as a part-time Custodian.  He quickly 
demonstrated himself to be an extraordinary employee.  Recently, we were able to 
increase his hours so that he is now a full-time employee.  The care of our facilities is 
in capable hands.  
 
   There are still a few more pieces that need to come together as we move forward 
with our staffing.  We are working on them, and I look forward to sharing them with 
you in the coming weeks once all the details are finalized.   
 
   Our parish continues to grow, change, and take on new life.  I am grateful for all the 
good works that have already happened through the efforts of so many caring people.  
I am excited for all the good things that await us as we move forward.  The joy of the 
Risen Lord continues to bring us life and hope.   
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

 

          Divine Mercy Sunday 
 

This Sunday, April 28th, is Divine Mercy Sunday.  We will pray the 

Divine Mercy Chaplet after the 9:30  Mass.  And, don’t worry if you 

forgot your rosary beads, we have some for you! 

 

July 8 - 12, 2019 
 

Please mark your calendars for this year’s ROAR! Vacation Bible School at Holy 
Cross which will be held from Monday, July 8th, through Friday, July 12th, from 10am to 
1pm. 
 
Registration forms for campers can be found on the next page of the bulletin or on our 
web page, www.pothc.org .  This is for campers only, specifically children who are 

entering grades K through 5 in the fall of 2019.  Please fill 
out the form and mail in your registration or stop by the 
Religious Education office to register.    
 
Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer program 
can be made at 265-2200 ext.19.  **Sign-up registration for 
helpers and counselors will be held May 15

th
 at 6:00pm.  

 

PARISH NEWS 
Eucharistic Ministers & 
Altar Servers needed! 

 

We are in need of Eucharistic Ministers and 

Altar Servers to help at our First Holy 

Communion Masses.  The Communions will 

take place on Saturdays, May 4th and 11th, 

at 10AM and 1PM.  Please contact the Parish 

Office at 631-265-2200 x11 if you are able to 

help.  Thank you! 

Attention Altar Servers 
 

If you are an Altar Server and need to come 
off the schedule because you are going 
away to college, please contact the Parish 
Office at 631-265-2200 x22.  

 Banns of Marriage - First Time 
 

     Jessica Pereira & Louis Saggio 
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Please print clearly/ one per child 

 
Child’s Name: ______________________Age:_________ Date of birth: _____________ 
 
Street address: __________________________________________________________ 
 
City:___________________  Zip: ____________  Grade entering Sept. 2019_________ 
 
Home phone: _______________________   e-mail: _____________________________ 
 
Parish if not Holy Cross: ___________________________________________________ 
 
Mother/guardian emergency contact # / cell # __________________________________ 
 
Father/guardian emergency contact # / cell # ___________________________________ 
 
 Important:  Allergies or other medical conditions:  Yes / No  (please circle one) 
 ( if “yes” please fill out “Allergy Action Plan” form at time of registration. ) 

*** Under NO circumstances may outside food be brought in. 
 

Please circle your child’s t-shirt size:   

        small       medium       large 

                                                   

  May request one name for a child to be placed with: 
 
  _________________________________________ 
    This is only a request.  

       Campers may be placed in same crew OR group.                                                                                                                          
           Siblings will be placed together if requested. 
 Photography release:  I hereby give / do not give  permission for my child  
 _________________________  to be photographed during the week at VBS.  
 
(must circle one and sign)  ____________________________________________ 

 

Fees: 

$60.00 for 1 camper 
 

$100.00 for 2 campers 
 

$140.00 for 3 or more 
campers 

            July 8 – 12, 2019 
 

 

   VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
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Welcome to Holy Cross Religious Education  
  
The Religious Education Office is planning ahead to the 2019-2020 Formation Year.  We 
need your help so that we can adequately plan to meet the needs of our parish. If you have 
a child entering First Grade in September you need to register.  If you have recently 
moved to our parish you need to register in the parish.  Our program is “home based.”  
Classes do not take place at the Church; rather they are held in the homes of our 
Catechists.  Because of this, there are geographical limits on who we are able to 
accommodate.  Please contact our office for more specific information. 
  

 First time registration needs to be done in person at our office. 
 Registration needs to be completed by June 14, 2019. 
 Office Hours: Monday – Friday 9:00-12:00 & 1:00-4:00 
 If your child was not baptized at Holy Cross you need to bring a copy of your 

child’s Baptism Certificate. 
 For those who are already part of our program, you need to re-register for the 

upcoming year.  Materials will be sent to your home by the end of April and they 
may be returned by mail.  Please note the deadline of June 14, 2019. 

  
A detailed outline of our program is available on-line or at our office.  But, there are a few 
important details to be noted. 
  

 Children must successfully complete each grade level to proceed to the next. 
 The Sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist, and Confirmation require a minimum 

of two years of preparation. 
  
Most importantly, we need to work together.  Faithful attendance at classes and parent 

workshops is essential.  As comprehensive and informative as our 
program is, this is only one part of your child’s faith formation.  The 
greatest thing you can do to nurture your faith and the faith of your 
child is to regularly be part of our Sunday Eucharist.   
  
The Catechism of the Church states that parents have the first 
responsibility for the education of their children.  We are privileged to 
work with you in this task.  We thank you for your cooperation in 
allowing us to be part of your lives.  We look forward to a fruitful year 
where everyone, young and old, continues to grow in understanding 
the gift of our faith. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 

Mother’s Day Mass Remembrance envelopes may be placed in the collection 
basket.  Names of loved ones will appear in the Mother’s Day bulletin. 
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Cash Calendar sales resume in May.  See you then! 

 YOUTH MINISTRY 

Hello everyone! Are you in high school? 

Do you want to make new friends as you 

play fun games?  Do you want to build 

more of an understanding about 

yourself and your faith?  If you 

answered "Yes!" to any one of those 

questions, then you MUST check out 

the Holy Cross Youth Group!  You will 

be glad you did!  

  

If you made your Confirmation, then come with a friend and check out the 

wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for you!  We would love to see you!  

The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for you to continue to grow 

in your faith and build relationships with others in the parish.  Here are our 

upcoming events. Take a look! 

  

 Sunday, April 28th - We will be having a Youth Night from 6 to 8PM!  

Come join us for a great evening!  

 

 Sunday, May 5th - We will meet for another great Youth Night from 6 to 

8PM in the Atrium.  Join us for some fun!  

 

 Mother’s Day Weekend - No Youth Day/Night Event.  Happy Mother’s Day! 

  

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all about, do 

it!  You will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we 

continue to grow in the endless love of Christ.  

  

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and 

would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Allie Roecklein, 

our Youth Minister, at hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the parish office.  

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
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Anointing of the Sick 
 

In the past, people received the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick only when they were 

gravely ill.  However, the Church believes that the Anointing of the Sick should be 

experienced while we are still able to be aware of God’s peaceful presence within us.   

 

You are strongly encouraged to receive this Sacrament if you are 

having upcoming surgery, are dealing with a chronic or debilitating 

illness, are suffering from addiction, mental health issues or frailty. 

 

On the first Sunday of each month, the Sacrament of the Anointing of 

the Sick is offered after the 9:30 AM Mass.  Sunday, May 5th, is the 

next date the Anointing will be offered. 

 

    Holy Hour for Peace 
 
We offer our Holy Hour on the first Saturday of the month from 3:45-
4:45PM in the Worship Area.  The next one will take place on Saturday, 
May 4th.  Please come and spend some time before the Blessed 
Sacrament praying for God’s gift of peace to touch our wounded world.   

Senior Group 
 

Our Holy Cross Senior Group is always 
looking for new members to join them for 
an afternoon of fun and socializing. You 
are invited to stop in on the first and 
third Wednesdays of the month and 
meet some new friends. The meeting is 
held in the atrium of the church from 
11:30am to 2:30pm.  The next meeting 
is May 1st.  We hope to see you there! 

Scripture Study 
 
Our Scripture Study Group has changed 
the date of their first meeting in May.  
Instead of May 2nd, the meeting will be 
on Thursday, May 9th, at 10AM in the 
Father Joe Room.  Come join us! 

PARISH NEWS 

“In Stitches” Group 
  
Do you knit, crochet, counted cross 

stitch, needle point or quilt?  Then 

join us with your unfinished project 

(UFP) on Tuesday mornings at 

10AM in the Fr. Joe Room.  You’ll 

make new friends, relax, laugh, and 

maybe even learn a thing or two! 



9 

Help Write Our Prayer 
  
We are familiar with the part of the Mass when petitions are offered.  
Today it is referred to as the Universal Prayer, although through the years 
it has also been called the General Intercessions or The Prayer of the 
Faithful.  The prayers that we currently use come about through a variety 
of ways. Sometimes we write our own.  We also have several on-line 
resources and books that we use in creating the prayers for each week. 
Additionally, there is a parishioner who assists in writing them.   
  
We are offering the opportunity for parishioners to suggest needs or intentions that 
could be prayed for at our weekend Masses.  Identify issues within our world, nation, 
community or Church. This would not be the place to mention individual people or 
private prayers such as “for my cousin, Daisy.” (Our Petition Book in the atrium is 
available for these special intentions.)  Please suggest any prayers you would like to 
see included in our worship.  Keep the following guidelines in mind: 
  

 Be succinct; the prayer needs to be limited to one or two short sentences. 
 Normally prayers begin with “For.”  For our nation, . . .  
 This is not the place for prayers of gratitude.  In Thanksgiving for . . . 
 Prayers should not include any particular agenda or personal opinion.   
  

Depending on how many requests we receive, we will try to include at least one 
intention per week.  It may be necessary to edit the prayer so that its format is 
consistent with the other prayers.   
  
Please feel free to use the tear-off below to submit your prayer.  These can be mailed 
back to us or placed in the offertory basket.  You may also e-mail us your request to 
pothc@optonline.net .   
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _  
  

My Suggestion for a Sunday Prayer Intention 

  
Prayer Intention:   “For________________________________________________ 
  
__________________________________________________________________.” 
  
  
(If you wish you may include your name): _________________________________  

ATTENTION PARISHIONERS! 

mailto:pothc@optonline.net
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EASTER FLOWERS IN MEMORY OF... 
LANG FAMILY 

CAMPANELLI FAMILY 

CARMEN & RUBEN VAZQUEZ 

GLADYS & HENRY COLBAN 

MARY & JIM SCHULTZ 

BURNS FAMILY 

ANTHONY RASO 

LINDA PUGLISI 

CATHERINE HEIDT 

CARMINE & GENINA CUSANO 

DOROTHY & HAROLD KOHLER 

VITO & DIANA BIANCO 

JANE & STANLEY PELCHUCK 

OLIVIA RUSSO 

RAYMOND MCCARTNEY 

ERNEST & GRACE CHISENA 

FOLEY-MULLIGAN FAMILY 

THOMAS S. WALSH 

JOSEPHINE FERRARA 

JOHN & ELIZABETH LOVAS 

A & M SCHWINN 

EMMA FELDMAN 

NATALIE MACARI 

CHRISTINE HOTROVICH 

M/M LEONARD SESSA 

JULIA RUDOBA 

MALGORZATA STAWAJ 

O’HARE FAMILY 

MARGARET MAHER 

JAMES A. PERRY 

HENRY KNIPPER 

MICHAEL KNIPPER 

JOHN J. DALY 

JANE DALY 

MARY KNIPPER 

ALAN DELAURA 

 Outreach Food Pantry 
  

Next Saturday and Sunday, May 4th/5th, will be our monthly Food 

Drive for our Parish Outreach Pantry. The following items would be 

most helpful: 

 

Please don’t forget to check expiration dates!  It will greatly assist the volunteers who 

stack the pantry with your donated goods.  Thank you! 

 Diapers size 5&6 

 Paper Towels 

 Jelly 

 Mayonnaise  

 Pancake Mix & 

Syrup 

PARISH OUTREACH 

DIOCESE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE 
An Evening of Prayer for Men Suffering Abortion Loss 

An Evening of Prayer for Men is an opportunity to experience the loving mercy of God in a safe and sacred 

space. The evening is directed by a spiritual team who have a sensitivity and a heart for those who suffer. 

 
The evening will consist of Mass, Dinner, the Sacrament of Reconciliation, and Adoration. 

 

Wednesday, June 19, 2019 from 7:00pm to 9:00pm 
To register and for more information please visit www.respectlife.drvc.org 

or contact Project Rachel at 1(888) 456-HOPE (4673) or 1(516) 766-2538 

projectrachel@drvc.org.  Please register by Monday, June 17, 2019.   

All reservations and information will remain confidential. 

mailto:projectrachel@drvc.org
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

EASTER JOY! 
Here are pictures from our Easter Vigil on Saturday, April 20th! 

Newly confirmed and pictured here  
left to right are:  Rebecca McHone, 
Sebastian Carazo and Lisa Karras 

Father Michael administering the 
Sacrament of Baptism to 
Sebastian Carazo 

Congratulations to all and may God bless you and your families! 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

MAY – JUNE RONKONKOMA CENACLE PROGRAMS 

Saturday, May 4, 2019 
1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. at the Maude Adams House, 12:30 p.m. arrivals and 
refreshments 
THE THIRD STEP: HANDING IT OVER 
After admitting powerlessness and unmanageability in our lives, finding help and 
hope in Step 2, it’s time to turn our will and lives over to the care of a Higher 
Power.  How do we KNOW what is God’s Will for us on a daily basis?  Through 
an input session, guided meditation, personal reflection, and group sharing, we 
will delve into the grace-filled beauty and blessing of having a Higher Power 
shoulder the burden of our daily living. 
Presenter: Sr. Barbara Ann Medvesky, CSFN 
Suggested Offering: $35 
$20 deposit required to hold your reservation 
 
 
Sunday, May 12, 2019 
10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. at the Retreat Center, 9:30 a.m. arrivals and 
refreshments    
A DAY TO MOTHER ME 
This day is for Twelve Step women only. Program includes engaging 
presentation, process time and opportunity for integration. 
Presenter: Ann Schehr, LMHC, CRC 
Suggested Offering: $50 – Festive lunch included 
$20 deposit required to hold your reservation 
 
   
Thursday, May 16, 2019 
10:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. at the Retreat Center, 10:00 a.m. arrivals and 
refreshments 
LIFE’S CALLING YOU – COME, FOLLOW CHRIST- Morning for Seniors 
HOPE-FILLED SEEDS OF LIFE AND JOY: deepening Peace in the ordinary 
moments of extraordinary Presence. 
Presenter:  Carmela Bergman, Cenacle Staff Associate 
Suggested Offering:  $30 – Lunch included 
$20 deposit required to hold your reservation 
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COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

May 31 - June 2, 2019 
CONTEMPLATIVE OUTREACH OF L.I. SILENT RETREAT 
THE WAY OF THE HEART 
In the Christian tradition contemplative prayer is considered to be the pure gift of 
God.  It is the opening of mind and heart - our whole being – to God, the 
Ultimate Mystery.  No Experience Necessary!  Must Yearn for the Language of 
God in Silence. 
Presenter:  Fr. Bill Sheehan, OMI 
Suggested Offering: $240 – No Sunday Lunch 
Commuters:  $195     Saturday only:  $100 (8:30am-6:30pm, 3 meals) 
$50 deposit required to hold your reservation 
 

ON-GOING PROGRAMS 

CONTEMPLATIVE SINGLES at the Maude Adams House  
Sundays, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.   
2019: June 16, July 21, Aug. 18 
Join other faith-based singles as we explore God’s desire for each of us and 
discuss our call to action in the Ministry of Single Life.   
Facilitator: Joan McGovern, Cenacle Ministry Staff   
Suggested Offering: $35 each month – Lunch included 
$20 deposit required to hold your monthly reservation 
 
 
PRESENT MOMENT at the Retreat Center 
Alternating Tuesdays, 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
2019:  May 7 & 21, June 4 & 18, July 2, 16 & 30 and Aug. 13 & 27 
The key to inner peace is living in the Present Moment and embracing life with 
compassion for others and ourselves. Come join other faith-filled people as we 
deepen our relationship with God through a combination of a themed 
discussion, silent prayer, reflection and sacred sharing. To register please call 
the Retreat Office or Joan McGovern at 631-588-8366. 
Facilitator: Joan McGovern, Cenacle Ministry Staff 
Suggested Offering: $20 per session 
 

Ronkonkoma Cenacle 
310 Cenacle Road 

Ronkonkoma, NY 11779 
631-588-8366  x116 
Fax: 631-737-3375 
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Alleluia! Christ is risen; truly, He is risen! This Easter season 
offers all of us hope, encouragement and perseverance. 

 
At this special time of year, let us witness Christ’s Resurrection 

by bringing hope and encouragement to others. 
 

Let us remember those of our neighbors who are hungry and in need, and  
consider sharing our many gifts with them. 

 

 
 

One way for us to do this is by donating to the Catholic Ministries Appeal. 
This Appeal assists our Church in bringing hope and encouragement to those 
in need in our Long Island community.  Last year, because of you we were 

able to serve more than 600,000 people. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
For more information about the Catholic Ministries Appeal,  

please visit http://www.drvc.org/CMA or call 516-678-5800 ext. 296. 

Make checks payable to: 
Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 
Parish __________________________________  Pledge:   $_______ 
 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 

 

2019 CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 
  

Parish of the Holy Cross—176 



15 

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Saturday, April 27th       5 PM 

 PRE-CANA CLOSING MASS     Worship Area 

 

Sunday, April 28th        After 9:30 Mass 

 DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET     Worship Area 

 BAPTISMS        1PM Worship Area 

 YOUTH NIGHT         6-8PM Atrium 

 

Monday, April 29th        5 PM 

 SPECIAL NEEDS        Atr., WA, FJ 

 CONFIRM. CANDIDATES & YOUTH MIN. 7-8PM  WA 

 

Tuesday, April 30th        10 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 

 1ST COMM. REHEARSAL  5-6 & 6:30-7:30PM  Wor. Ar. 

 

Wednesday, May 1st         11:30AM-2:30PM 

 SENIORS           Atrium 

 CONFIRMATION RETREAT    6-9PM Wor.Ar., Atr. 

  PRE-CANA TEAM      7PM Fr. Joe Room 

 

Saturday, May 4th        10AM & 1PM 

 1ST HOLY COMMUNIONS     Wor.Ar., Atr. 

 HOLY HOUR        3:45-4:45PM Worship Area 

 

Sunday, May 5th        After 9:30 Mass 

 ANOINTING OF THE SICK     Worship Area 

 BAPTISMS        1PM Worship Area 

 YOUTH NIGHT         6-8PM Atrium 

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

www.cffor.org 

A new bill in California seeks to remove 

"penitential communications" - the most 

sacred relationship between clergy and 

penitent in a formal confession - from 

current law.  If the CA legislature enacts 

this bill, Catholic priests, bound by 

Canon Law not to disclose the contents of 

a confession, could face criminal 

prosecution and imprisonment for 

refusing to comply. 

 

Catholics believe that confession is 

between the penitent and Christ with the 

priest representing Christ and able to talk 

to, advise, counsel, or simply listen to the 

person.  The penalty for any priest who 

divulges anything heard in confession is 

automatic excommunication. 

 

Since 2003, the states that have tried to 

force clergy to violate the seal of 

confession are Maryland, Kentucky, 

Nevada, Florida, New Hampshire, and 

Louisiana.  All introduced bills were 

eventually rejected and did not pass into 

law. 
 

(firstthings.com,3/18/19;  

the federalist.com,2/26/19;  

bishop-accountability.org; 

catholic365.com,7/21/14) 
 

"The framers of the Constitution meant 

we were to have freedom OF religion, 

NOT freedom FROM religion."    

Rev. Billy Graham 

 Confession and Its  
Seal of Secrecy  
is Under Attack 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

The Guide Dog Foundation for the Blind, 371 East 

Jericho Turnpike, Smithtown is looking for vendors 

for their June Recognition Day which is scheduled for 

Saturday, June 8th.  If interested, please contact them 

at:  

Direct: (631) 930-9054 

Toll-free (800) 548-4337 x 1154 

Fax: (631) 930-9009 

www.Guidedog.org and www.Vetdogs.org 

http://www.guidedog.org/
http://www.vetdogs.org/
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